
 

 

For circulation  

 

The Office Bearers/ Central Committee Members/ State Committee Chiefs 

A.I.B.R.F 

 

Dear Sir 

 

Further to our message on GST cut reproduced below, we are happy to inform that as per the 

announcement made, GST Council is scheduled to be held on 24.09.2025 where important 

decision 

on rate cut on GST are likely to be  announced including cut in GST rates on insurance 

premium payable  

on health insurance. 

 

We hope long pending demand of bank retirees which AIBRF has been pursuing since 20219 

will 

be achieved on 24.09.2025 

 

BEST OF LUCK 

 

S. C. JAIN  

GS AIBRF  

 

The office Bearers/ Central Committee members/ State Committee Chiefs 

A.I.B.R.F 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

Re: GST Reduction on Health Insurance 
As you all are aware, AIBRF launched continuous and sustainable campaign for reduction in 

GST Rates on health Insurance payable 

by senior citizens. Our efforts included submission of memorandum to Chair Person, GST 

Council and members from time to time, meeting 

Members who happen to be ministers in states in person. 

 

2. We are happy to note AIBRF campaign started in 2019 in the matter has now become 

wider national issue. The Honorable PM has already 

announced government decision to rationalize and reduce GST on large number of items / 

services used by members of public. 

 

3. AIBRF has been constantly pursuing the issue through Chair Person GST council and with 

the office of GST Council, Delhi. after PM announcement 

on independence day. We expect sizeable relief in GST rates on insurance premium and other 

items of daily use. 

 

4. It is our request to all persons in AIBRF not be carried away on negative  news items 



appearing in social media in this regard. We expect decision  

of GST Council on reduction in GST rates at any time before 15.10. 2025 . 

 

 

    With Warm Greetings, 

 

S. C. JAIN 

GENERAL SECRETARY,  

AIBRF 

27.08.2025 
 


